ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Monday 5th November 2012 @ 1930 hrs in the meeting room adjoining Tiptree United Reformed Church, Chapel Road, Tiptree, CO5  0HP

MINUTES
Present:  Colin West (Chairman), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), John Russell (Vice Chairman & Equipment), Jack Isbester (Secretary), Nancy Powell Davies (Treasurer), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Dave Skinner (Fixtures Secretary Current Programme), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Julie Laver (Develolpment, Schools Liaison & Schools League) 
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.
	Apologies for absence were received from Rachel Barford, Eddie Banks, Jenny Collyer, John Collyer and Peter Warland


	

	2.
	The amended Minutes (v3) of the meeting of 10th September 2012 had, through oversight, not been circulated.  Following the secretary’s report of the amendments made the Minutes were approved as a true record of the meeting, to be posted on the website.

	Jack
Andrew

	3.


	Matters arising from the Minutes (Numbering used within this item is taken from the Minutes of the meeting of 10th September 2012)

3.  Eddie wanted advice on how to proceed in negotiations with Print 5 – that is a matter for Hylands  - Chelmsford BC, who will be paying.

6.  A progress report on new control markers for Summer Series Park type events, and Notes of Guidance for setting courses for such events are awaited.

8.2  Andrew agreed to look for an SI-based solution to manage SOS Relay results.
8.3  Andrew to amend the Organiser’s Manual as proposed in the Hatfield feedback form.

8.4  John C. to evaluate the SOS walkie talkies.
8.5  Organisers’ Manual to be amended to include reference to the BOF Risk Assessment form plus notes from the Hatfield feedback form on improving the BOF form.

16.  Geraldine does not know the purpose of the new BOF ID No given to each member.

19.  The committee would welcome any feedback from Lyn from the Association & Club conference 2012.


	Eddie
Peter

John C

Andrew

Andrew

John C

Andrew

Lyn

	4.
	The Draft Minutes of SOS AGM (Friday 19th October in Tiptree) as amended (v3) and reported to the meeting were approved by the committee for submission to the 2013 AGM for approval, and for posting on the SOS website.

 
	Jack
Andrew

	5.
	Correspondence

1.  The report on SOS Mid Week Winter Street ‘O’ from Chris Childs was noted.  The next event is to be on Wednesday 7th Nov and parking in central Colchester will be available.

2.  The enquiries from Jenny re the CompassSport Trophy Regional event were answered as follows:
a)   SOS should go to Farnham,

b)  SOS should provide a coach – Jenny is asked to organise,

c)  Entry fees should be subsidised to bring them to SOS Level C prices.  

d)  Individual coach payments to be decided when coach costs known. 


	Jenny

Jenny

Jenny

Committee

	6.
	The Treasurer provided a summary of accounts for the events of the past 12 months and stated that the club’s finances were virtually unchanged from the satisfactory position reported to the AGM


	

	7.
	1.  Agreed that anyone joining SOS after 1st September would have membership until the end of the following year.  

2.  [Following the meeting this was, after consultation, changed from 1st September to 1st November to align with BOF policy.]
3.  Website to be amended accordingly.


	Geraldine

Colin

Andrew

	8.
	Event fees for 2013 were agreed as follows:

     Level C   Seniors £8.00 (with £2 discount for BOF members)

                     Juniors £2.50

     Level D   Seniors £3.00

                     Juniors £1.50

Groups to be charged as per the guidelines in the Organisers’ Manual.

	Andrew

	9.
	1.  The report of the Fixtures Secretary Current Programme(FSCP), on behalf of himself and the Fixtures Secretary Future Programme (FSFP), was noted.

2.   Agreed that Essex CC should be paid £50 in respect of the recent Chalkney event.

3.  Recent use of Galleywood has been free of charge but, because of changes in administration, that might not be so in the future.  
4.  A Planner for the January 1st event is required.

5.  Requested change to the date of the Writtle event mentioned in the FSCP’s report is not now required.

6.  Agreed that SUFFOC’s request that we change the date of the Naze event be rejected.

7.  It was confirmed that the EA Schools Champs would not be an ESSOL event.
	Nancy

John C

Dave

Dave

Julie



	10.
	Mapping Report
1.  Several of the club’s maps require updating, particularly Wivenhoe and The Naze.  Derek Ladkin to be asked to provide map corrections for The Naze.

2.  Colchester could be suitable for an Urban League event in 2014.  Mapper wanted.
3.  The Wivenhoe nature reserve is a potential extension to the Wivenhoe map.  Dave to enquire of Colchester BC.
	Kevin

Anyone

Dave

Kevin



	11.
	Equipment and club kit

1.  A supply of Tyvek (waterproof) control cards is required.
	John R




	12.
	Deadline for the next Newsletter is 7th December
	Geraldine, 
Rachel & Andrew

	13.
	Webmaster’s report

1.  Active SOS members such as Dave Lumby, Chris Childs & Nick Pugh to be put on the SOS Committee circulation list and encouraged to attend committee meetings to spread knowledge of the club’s way of working.


	Andrew

	14.
	There was no Permanent Course Officer’s report
	

	15.
	1.  The Development Subcommittee chairman’s report was noted.

2.   It was agreed in principle that the club would subsidise a SOS team attending the YBT final on December 9th.  Details of subsidy to be agreed when costs of travel by coach or minibus have been determined.

 
	Julie

	16.
	1.  EAOA.  Peter’s report was noted.

2.  Hylands, Hatfield and Roman Valley were mentioned as possible venues for the BSO Champs on 15th Nov 2015 but the committee rejected all, Hylands because it is insufficiently technical and Hatfield and Roman Valley because they can offer no parking for a number of coaches.  The importance for young children of a coach and car park close to the Finish for a November event was noted.  The committee considered that other EA clubs should be able to offer suitable venues for a November event.
3.  The committee agreed that ‘Sport development and schools O’ should be items on the Terms of Reference for the EA Committee and supported Peter’s proposal to raise the issue.
4.  Julie confirmed that Eastern Participation Manager Natalie Shaw has her contact details.

5.  Peter is asked to inform Jack as soon as EA committee meeting dates for 2013 are agreed, so that SOS committee meeting dates can be agreed and venues booked.

  
	Peter

Peter

Peter



	17.
	There was no Membership report.


	

	18.
	Committee members were reminded to inspect their role descriptions on the website [http://www.stragglers.info/resources/roledescs.php] and where necessary to bring proposed amendments to the committee for approval.

	All

	19.
	Date of the next meeting was agreed as 21st January 2013.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 2200 hrs.


	Jack
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